
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE     CONTACT: Van Wanggaard 

June 28, 2024                                                                  608-266-1832 

 

Statement on Passing of County Executive Jonathan Delagrave 

 

“Mary Jo and I are heartbroken by the passing of Racine County Executive Jonathan Delagrave.  

Jonathan was like a little brother to me, with a great, positive spirit. He was a true public servant.  

 

It was never “can’t do” with Jonathan, it was always “how can we do”. And the emphasis was on 

the “we.” Jonathan had the unique ability to bring people together to solve large problems to help 

everyone, no matter their station in life. It will be almost impossible to replace Jonathan, his 

positive impact on Racine County was that strong. Racine County, I and thousands more will 

miss his unique spirit”   


